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Newsletter Editor 
Lion Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas 

Midland, TX 79703 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

Like us on Facebook: district2a1lions 

Save the Date 
District Convention   

April 28-29  
San Angelo 

At the mid-winter conference we approved a new constitution to be placed on the 
ballot at our District Convention. Click on the link below to review the proposed 
constitution. 
 
Proposed Constitution to be voted on at the District Convention 

Management or Leadership – We often use these two terms interchangeably but they are very dif-

ferent. Management has the ability to make decisions and tell the organization what the decision is 

and what we are going to do. Lions have no “Management”. We have a constitution and bylaws that 

both guide us and restrict us. Lion Tom Blasé likes to use a pyramid when he inducts officers, where 

the Lions pyramid has the point at the bottom rather than at the top.  The message is the club presi-

dent is not the boss but the servant of the club.  

 I’ve made this comment before, but in Lions every member is equal and has one vote. If you 

are a 30 year member and president you get one vote and if you just joined this week you get one 

vote. This is important when it comes to retaining members. All members need to have an opportuni-

ty to participate in the decisions on where the club is going and feel like they have some ownership in 

the decision. 

Good Leadership Some of the characteristics of good leadership. Leadership implies you are 

going somewhere- club leaders need to be enthusiastic about where the club is going. Leaders need to 

make members feel included, on board and committed. In life, things are never as good as they seem 

or as bad, – leaders need to be always optimistic about the present and future. We are all volunteers- 

leaders need to make sure what volunteers give to the club is appreciated.   

Who is Leadership of a club? We are. Each member of a club has some responsibility for providing 
leadership to the club. The club president has to set a good example. Long time members have to 
encourage new members. Project leaders have to include new members. New members need to step 
forward and take on responsibilities. A new member has just as much responsibility for recruiting 
another new member as the long term members. 
A long time ago cartoon character coined the phrase “We have met the enemy and he is us”. Strong 

Lions clubs work together as a team with each member taking on responsibility and appreciating the 

contributions of the other members. 

  – Good news on membership. See the article in this newsletter on the new club in Big Spring. I also 
inducted 3 new members in the Angelo State Campus club during my visit last month. The Brown 

County club has added 5 new members and the Midland West Side club has 5 members for me to 
induct next week. Joel Kuykendall & I have started recruiting for a new club in San Saba and have 

had a favorable reception by the community. It is funny, people only want to join Lions if they are 
asked! 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

3214  N. Chadbourne St. 

San Angelo, TX  76903 

Home: 325-486-0038 

Cell  325-245-8044 

fbert0038@aol.com 

 

District Conventions 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

Directory 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

Global Leadership 

PDG A.J. Dolle 

P. O. Box 1069 

Eden, TX 76837 

Cell 325-869-5717 

dgaj2a1@wcc.net 

Global Membership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 
hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

A new Lions Club comes to the city of Big Spring officially 
known as Big Spring Centennial Lions Club. This club is spon-
sored by the Midland West Side Lions Club of Midland, Texas. 

These 22 new members of the Big Spring Centennial Lions Club 
have a big service heart and a passionate desire to make their 
community of Big Spring better. This group of Lion volunteers 

have already been involved in several community projects: Pack 
the Bag, assisted the Boy Scouts with Food for the Food Bank, 
helped with the cleanup at the Boy Scout office after their flood, 
roadside cleanup at the Texas State Veterans Home and food for 
the Blessing Boxes in the community of Big Spring. The Big 
Spring Centennial Lions Club is identifying needs within their 

community and working together to fulfill those needs. Big 
Spring Centennial Lions Club meets on the first Tuesday of the 
month at 12 noon and the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7 p.m. at 
the TA truck stop in Big Spring.  Eric Escamilla is President 325-

315-6348 and David Stives is Membership Chairperson 432-270
-2251.  Governor Dave Richison and District 2 A1 welcomes this 
newest group of women and men into our family of Lions. 
“Families are like fudge…mostly sweet with a few nuts.” Author 
Unknown 

   1st VDG Armando Subia 

Big Spring Centennial Lions Club 



Election Manager 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Leader Dog 

Keith Perrine  

P. O. Box 61864 

San Angelo, TX 76906 

Home  325-651-6474 

Cell   325-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

LCIF 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Director Vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Home  325-388-3231 

grandadtexas@yahoo.com 

 

 

Parliamentarian 

PDG Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave. 

Midland, TX  79705 

Home 432-218-8021 

Cell  325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com  

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 
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      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            

                       Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Lion Carroll Jackson 

Leader Dogs for the Blind  

Graduate Field Representative 

& Leader Dog Will 
 

     Mr. Carroll Jackson has been legally 

blind since the sixth grade. He earned a 

Bachelor of Science Degree in Industrial 

Technology Education and a Masters Degree in the Education 

of the Blind and Visually Impaired. He has been an Industrial 

Technology instructor in a public school and Principal of the 

Ohio State School for the Blind. He served twenty years as Ex-

ecutive Director of the Upshaw Institute for the Blind in Detroit 

and received the Best Managed Non-profit Award from Crain’s 

Business publications. He retired from the position of Superin-

tendent at the Illinois School for the Visually Impaired. 

    Carroll has been a Lion since 1982. He has received two 

Melvin Jones Fellowship Awards and a Ken Lutsenhiser Award 

in recognition of his humanitarian service through Lionism. 

    Now retired, he enjoys spending time in his woodworking 

shop and reading the books he never had time for when work-

ing. 

    Carroll was matched with Leader Dog Will in June  2016 and 

together they will be traveling to represent Leader Dogs for the 

Blind. 

Lion Carroll will be our guest speaker at the district convention. 
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Tail-Twister 

Ken Martin 

2604 Williams Lakeshore  

Kingsland, TX  78639 

Cell 325-248-4547 

Assistant Tail-Twister 
Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas 
Midland, TX  79703 
Home  432-520-5651 
Cell  432-638-1070 

katmc307@aol.com 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 
Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 
c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Bridgette Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX  76950 

Home  325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com  

TLERC 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

MD2 STATE CONVENTION 
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 

MAY 19, 2017 
 

OFFICIAL STATE CONVENTION CALL 
 

THE ANNUAL STATE CONVENTION OF MULTIPLE DISTRICT TWO (TEXAS) SHALL BE HELD ON 
THE 19TH DAY OF MAY AT SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS. EACH CHARTERED CLUB IN THE STATE IN 
GOOD STANDING WITH LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL, STATE, AND DISTRICT DUES PAID TO 
DATE, ARE HEREBY NOTIFIED THAT THEY ARE ENTITLED TO ONE (1) VOTING DELEGATE AND 
ONE (1) ALTERNATE FOR EACH TEN (10) MEMBERS OF SAID CLUB, OR MAJOR FRACTION 
THEREOF, AS SHOWN BY THE RECORDS OF LIONS INTERNATIONAL ON THE FIRST DAY OF 
THE MONTH LAST PRECEDING THAT MONTH DURING WHICH THE CONVENTION IS HELD. 
THE MAJOR FRACTION REFERRED TO SHALL BE FIVE (5) OR MORE MEMBERS. ONLY REGIS-
TERED DELEGATES WITH CERTIFIED CREDENTIALS, PRESENT IN PERSON AT ANY MEETING 
OF THE CONVENTION, SHALL BE ENTITLED TO VOTE. ELIGIBLE DELEGATES ARE MEMBERS 
WHO HAVE BEEN ENROLLED FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND A DAY IN THE CLUB AS 
SHOWN BY THE RECORDS OF THE INTERNATIONAL OFFICE AS COUNTED FOR PURPOSES OF 
CALCULATING DELEGATE ENTITLEMENT. EACH SUCH DELEGATE MAY CAST ONLY ONE (1) 
VOTE ON EACH QUESTION. 

 

THE PHRASE “MEMBERS” WHO HAVE BEEN ENROLLED FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND A DAY IN THE 
CLUB IS INTERPRETED TO MEAN THE FOLLOWING:  

A TRANSFEREE SHALL BE COUNTED AS A MEMBER FOR THE PURPOSE OF CALCULATING THE DELE-
GATE ENTITLEMENT OF THE CLUB IF THE TRANSFEREE HAS BEEN A MEMBER OR RECEIVED TRANSFER 
FOR AT LEAST ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

A REINSTATED MEMBER SHALL BE COUNTED AS A MEMBER FOR THE PURPOSE OF CALCULATING THE 
CLUBS DELEGATE ENTITLEMENT PROVIDED THAT THE REINSTATED MEMBER HAS BEEN A MEMBER 
FOR AN AGGREGATE PERIOD OF NOT LESS THAT ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

A NEWLY CHARTERED CLUB WILL BE ENTITLED TO ONE (1) DELEGATE AND ONE (1) ALTERNATE DELE-
GATE UNTIL IT HAS BEEN CHARTERED FOR ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. THEREAFTER, THE DELE-
GATE QUOTA WILL BE BASED ON THE NUMBER OF MEMBERS ENROLLED IN THE CLUB FOR ONE (1) 
YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY. 

CLUBS BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO WILL HAVE THEIR DELEGATE QUOTA BASED ON THE 
NUMBER OF MEMBERS ENROLLED IN THE CLUB FOR ONE (1) YEAR AND ONE (1) DAY AT THE TIME OF 
BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO. HOWEVER, A CLUB BEING RELEASED FROM STATUS QUO WILL 
BE ENTITLED TO A MINIMUM OF ONE (1) DELEGATE, AND ONE (1) ALTERNATE DELEGATE. 

CC T.J Tijerina 

MD2 COUNCIL CHAIRMAN  

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net


March 2017                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 5                                                        

     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388/-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

DG Dave inducts 3 new members into the San Angelo Campus Club 

Club News 
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Thanks to Lions from Midland 
West Side and Big Spring Cen-
tennial Lions Clubs for helping 
out.  

SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS     

NEXT MEETING 

                                  District Convention in San Angelo 

                                April 28 & 29  

Club News Continued 

Coahoma Lions Pancake Supper in February. 

The New Big Spring Centennial Lions pick up trash 
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Editor’s note 

Lion Jim Chapman’s  correct email address should be grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Sorry for the typo 

Lion Donald 
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HELP CELEBRATE THE CENTENNIAL OF “LIONISM” 
As we approach Lion Year 2017/2018, we are coming upon the 100 year anniversary of LIONS.  The exact 
date is October 8, 2017.  We all need to remember those 44 gentlemen that met at the Adolphus Hotel in Dal-
las on 8 October 1917.  From that meeting came the Charter for the “International Association of Lions”.  
Times have changed since then, but our moto of “We Serve” continues to lead us today.  The Texas Centennial 
Celebration will be held in Dallas next October 6 and 7th.  Details will be provided after the first of the year.  
For our older clubs, look at your original Charter and see who signed it.  If it was signed by Melvin Jones, I 
would like a copy.  The copy will be framed and on display at the Celebration in Dallas.  If you have any other 
memorabilia that you could share let me know.  There will be a room with security for all items on display.   
Did you know that PIP Ebb is writing a book on the second 50 years of Lionism.  It should be on sale by sum-
mer. 

Lions International has devoted a lot of time and effort to promote the “Centennial Celebration”.  If you go to 
lionsclubs.org and click on Lions 100, you will can get sensory overload from all the information that is pro-
vided.  The point of this is to get all our Clubs involved in the Centennial Celebration.  There are several parts 
to the Celebration.  

 One of those is a Centennial Community Legacy Project.   The purpose of this is to connect with your com-
munity by giving a visible “gift” that commemorates the Lions Centennial and creates a lasting Legacy of your 
service to the community.  A “gift” or project does not have to be elaborate or expensive.  It can be as simple 
as a Lions Logo sign outside of your meeting location.   Projects are defined in three levels and have until June 
30, 2018 to be completed.  So far we have 3 completed Legacy Projects with 5 more in progress.  That means 
that 40 of our Clubs have not worked on a Legacy Project. 

 A second part of the Celebration is the Centennial Service Challenge.  This effort has been ongoing since July 
2014.  Many of our Club have received recognition for their efforts in 1 or all 4 of the Centennial Service 
Challenge areas.  They are:  Engaging our Youth:   Get youth involved in the Peace Poster contest, Outstand-
ing Youth contest, and other District Youth programs.  Sharing the Vision:   Support vision screening and edu-
cational events that discuss the medical issues that can lead to blindness.  Relieving the Hunger:  Support a lo-
cal food bank, deliver meals to the elderly, support a local school “Backpack Buddies” program.  Protecting 
the Environment:  Protect and improve the environment to make your community a healthier place to live  in.  
Coordinate with TXDoT and do a highway trash cleanup.  Partner with others in the community to do a bulk 
household waste collection.  Centennial Service Challenge  projects can be reported each year. So far this year, 
only 13 Clubs have reported Service Challenge Projects to LCI. That means that 35 of our Clubs have not re-
ported on the Service that they have done.   I know that you have done more, but YOU need to report them.  
The LCI reporting instructions are included in the District Newsletter. 

Another part of the Centennial Celebration is membership.  District Governor Dave Richison is working this 
effort and you should have already seen the goals that he has established for the District. 

Look at the LCI web page and click on Lions 100.  The tool box contains tons of info.   

Thanks, 

Chuck Henicke                                                                                                                                  
District 2A1 Centennial Coordinator      
Phone 325-247-6828 or ksldlionsevent@verizon.net 



March 2017                                                        We Serve                                                                   Page 14                                                               



March 2017                                                        We Serve                                                                   Page 15                                                              



March 2017                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 16                                                             



March 2017                                                         We Serve                                                                    Page 17                                                            



    

 

                                                                      ENVIRONMENTAL PROJECTS 
 
1.  Develop an Earth Day Festival  (usually around the 21 or 22nd of April 
         a. Develop an Earth Day Festival partnering with the cities and town  
              recycling department.   This way it can go out in the water bill and 
              you get the word out to every home in the communities. 
         b. Use a Church or school parking lot or if lucky have it inside.  Out side 
              the cities usually will put up tents and people just drive by and drop  
              off.  Or have one inside also. 
          c.  A box for Eye Glasses, paper back books,  Bicycles for all ages there are 
               churches that the men’s group fix up the bicycles and give to children  
               for Christmas that will never be able to have one. Truck from a  
               Shredding Co will bring and shred all the papers right there on sight. 
               Old Paint ( the cities and towns has companies that will come and get     
               rib of it for you.  There are companies that will be there and take old 
              blankets, sheets they will get rid of them for you.  Usually sold by the 
              Pound. 
         d.  Earth Day is a big day for informing communities about the different  
               things that can save you money. This is like a festival or what ever you  
                want to call it.   
                The exhibits include, the water dept.  Showing how to water effective, 
                also foundation care around the home.  Landscaping to save 
                water.  Home insurance companies how to save on your insurance  
                 especially around the house.  Nursery will come and give tips on lawn  
                care.  Energy tells you about the heating and air.  Planting Trees. How 
               to care.  So many companies your club can have in their communities, 
               your Recycle Department with the City is great help.  Safety devices for 
                around the home. 
           e.  Do not Forget the Photo Contest with LCI.                   
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